Department Chairs’ Meeting Minutes
Friday, May 4, 2007

Battle Mountain - #2; Elko- HTC #137; Ely - #112; Pahrump – PVC #124; Winnemucca - #109

Present: Norm Cavanaugh, Amy Chaffin, Al Daniels, Karen Dannehl, Heather Estes, Patty Fox, Genie Goichoechea, Bonnie Hofland, Richard Kampf, Jay Larson, Jon Licht, Cyd McMullen, Ed Nickel, Margaret Puccinelli, Mary Swetich, Mike McFarlane, Garry Heberer
Minutes were approved from the February 9, 2007.

Five Year FTE Enrollment Reports

1. Prior to the meeting the VPAA distributed enrollment trend reports to department chairs. The reports were intended to be informational items only. Chairs were encouraged to use the reports as a tool to help understand the dynamics of enrollment pertaining to the college and community. It also enhances decision making power within the departments.   
2. The COT department expressed concern that the reports were misleading and numbers by themselves were meaningless. The reports do not indicate the reasons why the decline or increase in numbers.
3. If FTE overall continues to go down GBC could lose faculty positions. If GBC had not picked up Pahrump this past year we would possibly be laying off three positions. FTE numbers in Elko have dropped. Currently, our FTE is approximately at the level we were at in fall 2004; since 2004 we have added five to six faculty positions. 
Converting Integrative Seminars to Online

1. Chairs were asked by the Distance Ed committee to discuss the obstacles standing in the way of students completing online degrees. 

2. Students located outside the GBC service area are unable to take the integrative seminars because they are not offered online. There is an issue scheduling IAV sections with other institutions because of time blocks and schedules.

3. The seminars are the core of our Bachelor’s degrees. Some instructors are reluctant to offer the seminars online. They are concerned it would take seminar quality out of the presentation. The seminars are supposed to round students out.

4. Many possible technology solutions and suggestions were discussed. In order to offer seminars online GBC will need updated technology and training. Instructors would be able to teach courses directly from their offices; no classrooms would be needed. It is less expensive to deliver courses online then it is to deliver via interactive video. 
5. Chairs recommend an ad hoc committee be formed by Faculty Senate to resolve issues and concerns. Participants should include members from math, science, social sciences, humanities and the four year degree programs. Additional members should be included to cover technology, social and student concerns. 
Evaluate and Access to Online Courses

1. Chairs have authorization to access online courses taught by adjuncts for evaluation and content purposes. Lisa Frazier can be contacted to gain access to these courses. 
Adjunct Faculty Email Addresses

1. Currently we do not have accurate email addresses for adjunct instructors. Adjunct instructors are issued GBC email addresses at the beginning of each semester. Chairs requested that a list of email addresses be shared with departments in order to improve communication with adjunct instructors. 
2. An additional issue is that not all adjuncts use their GBC email addresses. In order for departments to obtain these email addresses their department assistants must contact adjunct instructors individually. Human Resources is unable to share this information with departments because of confidentiality issues. The VPAA will investigate the issue and will have a response for the fall semester. 
Dean Structure
1. The original plan is to have three deans incorporated into the college’s organization plan. As funding becomes available the positions will be hired. However, vacant full-time faculty positions must be funded first.
2. The dean structure works well for faculty and administration. Faculty have less administrative duties and administration can delegate appropriate departmental functions. 
3. The next dean position to be hired is in the health sciences area. The search process may be initiated during the fall 2007 semester. 
